
 

 

Kyle Bauer was recently at Scheel’s sporting goods store in Eau Claire, Wi. When he left the store 

and was on his way to his car he saw a gentleman lying on his back in the parking lot. Kyle 

immediately ran up to help. Kyle found that the man was foaming out of his mouth and was 

unresponsive. Kyle first thought the man may have been choking and checked his air way but 

that was clear. When a lady came by Kyle had her call 911. At this time the man became 

responsive and Kyle covered him with blankets and sweatshirts and tried to keep him calm until 

paramedics arrived. Once the paramedics arrived they took the scene over he assisted with 

getting the man on the stretcher. This is a great example of doing what’s right. Kyle could have 

easily looked the other way and went about his day but he took the time to help someone in 

need. Kyle was wearing his Ahern Impact sweatshirt at the time which represents the company 

well within the community. 

Kyle is a 3rd year steamfitter apprentice who had taken CPR and First Aid last fall at his union 

hall. Thank you Kyle for acting and not being a bystander. Safety is truly a lifestyle not just 

something to think about while at work. 
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